
PENNSBURY PLANNING COMMISSION MINUTES 
JANUARY 12, 2021   

 
The virtual Organization Meeting started at 5 p.m.  Dennis Smith moved to offer the following slate for 
2021 Officers:  Dennis Smith, Chairman, Vice Chairperson Corinne Murphy and Jeff Streitel Secretary.  
Lynn Luft seconded the motion.  There was no discussion and a vote was taken.  All members were in 
favor and the motion passed. 
 
Lynn Luft will continue as the Planning Commission’s rep on the Historic Commission. 
Judi Wilson – Pennsbury Township’s rep on the Brandywine Battlefield Task Force. 
Kennett Area Reg. Planning Commission rep position will remain vacant since there have been no 
scheduled meetings in the past year.  When that commission resumes meeting, we can address who will 
attend.  Dennis Smith moved to appoint these Township representatives to these commissions and 
Corinne Murphy seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and all members were in favor.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Planning Commission meetings for 2021 will continue to be on the 4th Tuesday of the month at 5:30 p.m.  
Workshop dates are set at March 9, 2021 and October 13, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Ms. Howley will contact the Board of Supervisors to arrange a date for the 2021 Planning Seminar.  It 
was agreed that the format of the meeting will change.  Three topics, one being solar, will be offered for 
discussion.  Members will send suggestions for two additional topics to Dennis Smith to be added to the 
agenda. 
 
Dennis Smith announced there will be a virtual meeting on January 26th at 5:30 p.m.  At that time there 
will be a review of the Adams reverse subdivision as well as a discussion on solar energy with 
Brandywine Conservancy consultant Kathleen McCaig.  Mr. Houtman will have the Adam’s review letter 
to members before Jan. 22nd.  Dennis Smith also reminded members to send Mike Clements their 
additional thoughts on solar energy amendments as requested by him in his last email.   
 
With no further business the meeting adjourned at 6 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
Kathleen Howley 
Recording Secretary 


